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Dear Channa 

Proposed Technology-related revisions to APES 110 Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants (including 
Independence Standards) 

CPA Australia is Australia’s leading professional accounting body and one of the largest in the world. We represent the 
diverse interests of more than 173,000 members in over 100 countries and regions. We make this submission in response to 
the Accounting Professional & Ethical Standards Board Limited (APESB) exposure draft on Proposed Technology-related 
revisions to APES 110 Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants (including Independence Standards) (the Code) on behalf of 
our members and in the broader public interest. 
 
CPA Australia generally supports the alignment of the Code with the Code issued by the International Ethics Standards Board 
for Accountants (IESBA), as this ensures consistency in the expectations of professional conduct and obligations for 
professional accountants who may work both domestically and globally. 
 
However, we are concerned that the continued volume, pace and breadth of change to the Code may be negatively 
impacting the ability of the profession to adopt and implement such changes, especially professional accountants working in 
public practice, including those in small to medium practices (SMP). 
 
The objective of the conceptual framework in the Code recognises that professional accountants must identify, assess and 
determine their responses to ethical challenges, most of which will be unique to that professional accountant. It supports 
professional accountants in their ethical decision making, who use the framework to guide their decisions using professional 
judgment and scepticism, including the responsibility to scan and interrogate underlying assumptions.  As stated in the Code, 
applying the conceptual framework requires having an inquiring mind, exercising professional judgement, and using the 
reasonable and informed third party test.  We are concerned that the expanding scope of the Code, with extensive 
descriptions, examples and direct rules and prohibitions, risks diminishing the underlying value of the fundamental principles 
in the Code in ethical decision making by professional accountants. 
 
We understand that the proposed amendments to the Code are being driven by revisions by IESBA and again acknowledge 
the importance of ensuring alignment.  However, as noted in our submission to IESBA’s proposed strategy and Work Plan, 
2024-20271, we would also encourage the consideration of utlising non-authoritative material to address identified issues, 
rather than making continual revisions to the Code.   
 
 

 
1  https://www.cpaaustralia.com.au/-/media/project/cpa/corporate/documents/policy-and-advocacy/consultations-and-
submissions/ethics/2023/proposed-iesba-strategy-and-work-plan-20242027-cpa-australia-submission-july-2023-
web.pdf?rev=d42a7c2fa18c4c12900519d837b0125a    






